Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 7th March 2022 at 7.30pm in Room 4
Present

Stephen Walker (Chairman), Simon Holdsworth (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Liz Walker (Minutes), Louise Woodward, Julian Dickinson, Allen Snow, Julie Jarman, Sue Thatcher, David Greenwood, Steve Burden (Church Warden), David Rogers, Andrea Duncan, Andy Kingston-Smith, Duncan de Gruchy
Apologies
John Haughan, Jo Davies
In Attendance

Mike Page (Church Accountant)
1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in Room 4
2. Opening devotions 
Stephen opened in prayer for the Ukraine and for the Lord to be with us tonight in our decision making.
A welcome was given to Duncan, who has taken over the role of Parish Safeguarding Officer

3. Stephen welcomed Mike to the meeting 

Simon circulated the annual report and accounts for 2021 prior to the meeting and Mike was present to answer any questions and for the sign-off of the document.  Mike explained that these accounts are for the Charity Commission and Diocese.  Mike summed up the accounts by saying that the Lord has provided enough this year, for us to pay our expenditure.

No questions were raised.

Simon proposed that the PCC approve and adopt the Annual Report and Accounts for 2021 
Proposer:  Simon

Seconder:  Julian

Vote: Unanimous with 1 x abstention
3 copies were signed by Stephen, Simon and Mike

Simon proposed that the PCC recommend to the APCM that Mary Adlard to be re-appointed as  the Independent Examiner for the next year.  Mary has confirmed that her fee will be the same if there are no legal changes and that Mike prepares the accounts

Proposer:  Simon

Seconder:  David R

Vote:  Unanimous

An expression of appreciation was given to Mike and Simon for preparing the Annual Accounts in advance of the APCM and for their quality and professionalism
Mike left the meeting

4. Notification of AOB 
Stephen Walker – Bishop Rachel’s visit to The Deanery 23rd March 2022
5. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of 10/1/22
The PCC Minutes of Monday 10th January 2022 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
Agreement of previous SC minutes of 7/2/22
The SC Minutes of Monday 7th February 2022 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
6. Matters arising from the PPC minutes of 10/1/22
· Steve B has received quotes for the installation of Solar Panels.  He has also been in touch with the Listed Places of Worship Organisation and they have advised that we can apply for a grant to cover the VAT on the panels for the Church.  This equates to approx. £11,000
Matters arising from the SC minutes of 7/2/22
· Vicarage Decoration.  Simon informed that, as Stephen is a trustee, possible monies to support with any decorating and fuel costs could not be given.  Discussions were held regarding the Vicarage being a large, old building which takes a lot of heating.  It was suggested that perhaps the Diocese could sell the Vicarage and purchase a new property which would be better insulated.  Stephen agreed to speak to the Archdeacon
Action:  Stephen to speak to the Archdeacon regarding the Vicarage
· All staff appraisals have been completed
· Steve B has informed the electric company about the faulty day/night settings on the electric meter and they are booked to come and alter it
· A question was raised about the LLF course – if all feedback has been received.  Stephen informed that he has emailed all PCC members with the feedback he has received.  It was suggested that Stephen email the national church the group response to the course.
7. Treasurers’ Report
Thank you to Simon for circulating the Income and Expenditure prior to the meeting.  Again, the figures look very healthy.  Simon informed that there has been a utilities rebate due to the Church being mostly unoccupied over the COVID period as payments had been made on estimated meter readings rather than actual meter readings.  He also informed that a good proportion of the “Mission Giving” has been given.
There is a balance remaining of £2000 and DG suggested that monies could possibly be donated to the diocesan initiative, ‘Sportily’, or increase our SGA donation (due to the Ukraine crisis) or the GP chaplaincy initiative that SH presented at the Churches Together service.  Simon informed that we usually consider the remaining balance throughout the year.
Regarding the SGA donation.  We have just donated £3,200 and the congregation as individuals can make a gift aid donation/bank transfer, as per Stephen’s weekly email bulletin.
Regarding the GP chaplaincy.  There is a plan to set-up a GP chaplaincy in the Devereaux Centre. It was suggested that perhaps SH could attend a PCC meeting to give an update and perhaps a donation could be made when we have more information as to how the plan is progressing.

Simon informed that the staff will receive a pay increase of 2% for this next year, in line with the Diocese pay rise for staff.  A concern was raised that the pay rise is not matching this year’s inflation rate.  However, Simon explained, that apart from last year, there has been a yearly 2% increase which, overall, is in-line with the inflation rate.  Simon also informed that the PCC have agreed to match any pay increase to the Diocese rates so that the PCC do not have to make a judgement each year and spend a lot of time discussing the various merits of what percentage increase to offer. It was also explained that the staff’s salaries based on comparative roles for church workers advertised on church websites are at the top end and that the staff do receive more holidays than other comparisons.  It was agreed that a 2% pay rise to be given to staff and Louise will inform the staff of the pay rise

Action:  Louise to inform staff of the 2% pay raise for 2022
8. Fabric report
Sara informed that there is a new deputy warden and CH will be returning as Deputy Warden
Sara informed of the list of jobs to be undertaken
· PAT testing has been undertaken for 104 items

· BD has concerns regarding the electrical wiring in the loft

· A night-time survey has been completed of the emergency lighting

· The Electric company are visiting in April to adjust the meter and install a SMART meter

· There is damage to the top balcony plaster, but this is not due to damp

· Leak in the loft

· Boiler Flue.  Waiting for the weather to improve for repairs to be carried out

· Decoration to room 4 on hold until Steve has completed heating experiments

· The Naïve requires some repairs to plaster and paintwork

· The Foyer carpet has been cleaned but requires cleaning again

· The vestry carpet replacement has started but not completed as this is more difficult than expected

· The outside of the Vestry Window requires painting

· The shed roof membrane requires replacing
· The white fence in the Churchyard requires cleaning and re painting
· The outside notice boards require painting
There has been one quote received for the repair of the boiler pressure vessel at approx. £350.  However, there are difficulties in obtaining a second quote.  The PCC agreed to go with this quote

The churchwardens expressed continued gratitude for KL’s availability on a wide variety of   jobs within the church.
However, the painting to the front doors has not progressed since the autumn and it was felt that the half-painted front doors compromise the image of the church that we want to project.  KL has indicated the delay is weather-related and expressed his preference to complete this job himself.  
The churchwardens will find out Kevin’s view on how long this work will take to complete by him.  
The PCC agreed that, if necessary, a contractor should be approached to complete the painting of the doors, vestry window and the outside notice boards.

Proposer:  Dave Greenwood

Seconder:  Allen Snow

Vote:  Almost unanimous (1 x abstention)”



Thank you to the Churchwardens for their time and investment of energy.
9. Staffing Committee

Louise informed that all appraisals have been completed and follow-ups are in place.
Louise has made the alterations to the staff handbook following the PCC agreement to pay the staff for any additional bank holidays.  The new handbook was signed by Louise, David R, Stephen and Simon.  Louise will put a copy in the office and inform the staff.

HH has now moved house to Tewkesbury and gave a testimony To the Lord within the Sunday service.

Stephen informed that LB and SW are struggling to recruit new volunteers to the Children’s and Youth Ministry.  Stephen is going to do a testimony with a TJC worker this Sunday.  Please pray for the situation.  

Thank you to Louise

10. Restoration of Church Community
The chairs in the Church have been turned to the original plan.  Children are now joining the beginning of the service and coffee after the service has just recommenced.  The use of face masks will be reviewed weekly, as the use is dependant on the local COVID numbers.

There were 108 people present at last Sunday’s service

11. Safeguarding.
A welcome was given to Duncan.  Duncan informed that he has looked at the Diocese safeguarding Dashboard and has been in touch with JN to undertake a handover 
12. SWYM intern
Andrea informed that she has discussed a possible intern with SW, our Youth Pastor.  Our Church profile has gone live on the website and BV has informed that there is someone interested in the position.  This role will be predominately supporting SW but will also spend one session per month in TJC.  
It was discussed whether we could have 2 x interns.  However, David R informed that there are not enough interns to cover all the Churches who have expressed an interest.  Furthermore, the intern’s workload will be limited as we are still coming out of Lockdown.
It was proposed that the PCC cover the £5000 fees payable to SWYM for the intern and all expenses involved in adopting an intern (could be upto £3,500 for travel expenses, residential training, pocket money etc) be covered by the PCC budget which could be enhanced by a Gift Day. This will be considered once we definitely know if we have been successful in securing an intern
Proposer:  David Greenwood

Vote:  Unanimous

Please pray that the right accommodation can be sourced

13. Eco Church

Andy informed that we have received our Bronze Award and are working towards the Silver Award by looking at the possibility of installing solar panels and by works to the Churchyard.  
The scaffolding boards for the vegetable boxes has arrived, bug hotels have been installed and the faculty is visiting on the 5th April to look at moving the headstones, trees etc.  
A thank you was given to Andy for taking this forward
14. Review of Hall lettings
The cost of letting out our rooms has not be reviewed for some years.  

Sara has kindly established the cost of comparable venues and produced a comparison chart.  It was seen that our HTT Full business rate is comparable with other venues and if the rates were increased, it would take us above the cost of other venues.  With this in mind and considering that our fuel costs are fixed for this year, it was agreed not to increase our costs for the time being.

Discussions were held if we could hire out more rooms more frequently, but the majority of the hire is for the evening when the Church is already used by groups of the Church
It was agreed to review the rates again in September and that September meeting.
15. Diary Dates

Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes
· I-Sing Pop

· U3A

· Open the Book

· Discovering Britain

· Tewkesbury District Twyning Association

· Tewkesbury Museum
16. Correspondence
WO’L has sent a thank you letter for the SGA donation.

17. AOB

Stephen informed that Bishop Rachel is visiting the deanery on 23rd March.  The Churchwardens have been invited for Tea and there is an evening gathering at St Michael’s Church Bishops Cleeve at 7pm to which all members of the congregations across the deanery are invited.  This will be in Stephen’s weekly email bulletin.
This is the last PCC meeting for Julie J, as she is standing down at the APCM.  A thank you was given to Julie for her work as a member of the staffing committee and on the PCC. 
18. The meeting closed at 9.30pm with Stephen thanking God for our discussions and for all who contribute to the life of our Church
The date of the next SC Meeting – 4/4/22 at The Vicarage
The date of the next PCC Meeting – 9/5/22 in the Church Hall
APCM – 28/4/22
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